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STANDARDS COMMITTEE     28 MAY 2010 
 
STANDARDS FOR ENGLAND – REVIEW OF THE LOCAL STANDARDS 
FRAMEWORK 
 
Report of the Chief Solicitor 
 
1. Introduction 
 

Standards for England (SfE) has recently completed its review of the 
local standards framework and issued a report ‘Local Standards 2.0 – 
the proportionality upgrade’, which reflects on the first eighteen months 
of the operation of the local determination of complaints. 

 
2. Summary of Review 
 

The review concludes that the local standards framework is working.  
There is evidence – presented within the review – that it is both having 
a positive influence on behaviour and generating confidence that bad 
behaviour will be dealt with.  Within local government it attracts 
considerable support, although the public knows less about it. 
 
There are bugbears and glitches, both for those operating the system 
and those regulated under it, raising questions about the proportionality 
of the framework – its timeliness, cost and fairness to all, at all times. 
 
Standards for England believe these difficulties can be fixed.  The fixes 
are often pragmatic – ways of improving effectiveness and redressing 
proportionality to offer a better alignment of nature of behaviour, 
degree, cost and clarity of process and sanction or outcome. 
 
Key recommendations include: 
 

• More streamlined local assessment – arrangements to more 
easily dismiss trivial and less serious complaints, saving on 
time, money and burdensome process. 

• An enhanced role for independent chairs and vice chairs – in the 
assessment of complaints and the progress of investigations, 
with a counterbalancing extra power for the national regulator to 
investigate and if necessary remove poor performing or partisan 
chairs. 

• A new power for standards committees to be able to halt 
investigations, if they have good reasons. 

• A commitment to greater transparency for members who are the 
subject of complaints. 

• The need to develop an approach which allows better 
understanding and management of costs associated with the 
operation of the framework. 
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3. The Detailed Recommendations 
 

These are set out in the attached Appendix.  The review will now go to 
the Department for Communities and Local Government for their 
consideration. 
 
Although the majority of recommendations require legislative or 
regulatory change, some could be brought about through a change of 
emphasis in work and guidance.  However, it is important to note that 
in all matters raised in this review Standards for England awaits the 
government’s views before determining the next steps. 
 
It is considered that the review have been successful in identifying the 
shortcomings of the present system and generally the 
recommendations are reasonable and could in most instances be 
usefully adopted. 

 
4. Recommendation 
 

That the Committee notes the contents of this report. 
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